JOINT STATEMENT BY 

THE VICTORIAN CATHOLIC SCHOOLS ASSOCIATION

 AND 

THE VICTORIAN INDEPENDENT EDUCATION UNION

TO THE SENATE EMPLOYMENT, WORKPLACE RELATIONS, SMALL BUSINESS AND EDUCATION COMMITTEE INQUIRY INTO THE WORKPLACE RELATIONS AMENDMENTS BILL 2000

1. Employers and employees in Victorian Catholic schools are concerned about the proposed amendments to the Workplace Relations Act in terms of their implications for multiple-business Certified Agreements. This form of Certified Agreement has in the past regulated and currently regulates the wages and some of the conditions of employment of the approximately 15000 employees in Victoria.

2. In Catholic education in Victoria funding is received from government by a central agency and distributed to a large number of individual schools/employers on a needs basis to ensure equity of opportunity for students. Those individual schools/employers act in cooperation with one another not in competition. As a matter of policy they wish to ensure that the conditions of employment of staff are the same in every school. This policy position is based on ;

· reinforcing equity of educational opportunity regardless of the school’s location or socio-economic status;

· equity for employees across schools;

· encouraging mobility of staff between schools.

3. The amendments to the legislation should not preclude employers and employees in Victorian Catholic schools from freely choosing an appropriate form of regulation to implement this policy.  That is, one agreement for all schools as is currently provided for under the Workplace Relations Act, a multiple-business Agreement. Nor should any amendments require that policy be implemented in an unnecessarily cumbersome way through a large number of individual but identical agreements. 

4. The impact of the amendments on multiple-business Certified Agreements is not clear. Nowhere is it suggested that the intention of the amendments is to prevent parties from entering into such Agreements. Such an eventuality should not occur as an unintended consequence. Clarity is sought prior to the passage of the amendments or alternatively some certainty should be provided in further amendments to guarantee the continuation of such Agreements.

5. This Joint VCSA/VIEU submission is made to reinforce and support the submissions of ACCER and IEUA on the question of the effect of the amendments on multiple-business Certified Agreements.
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